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1. INTRODUCTION 

1.1 This submission to the Code Working Group is made on behalf of Westpac New 
Zealand Limited and Westpac Banking Corporation (NZ Branch) (Westpac) in 
respect of the Consultation: Code of Professional Conduct for Financial Advice 
Services (Code) (Consultation).  

1.2 Proposed amendments to the existing financial advice regime will have a 
significant impact on all retail businesses, and we welcome the 
opportunity to provide feedback on the Consultation.  

1.3 Please find our high level comments on the Consultation below and specific 
responses to the regulatory questions appended to this submission.   

1.4 Westpac's contact for this submission is:  

Kate Strevens 
Regulatory Affairs Manager 
Westpac New Zealand Limited 
PO Box 934 
Auckland 1010 

2. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

2.1 Westpac endorses the overarching theme of client centricity that underpins the 
proposals. Client centricity is a key focus for Westpac and is 

supported by our core values (integrity, service, one team, courage and 
achievement). 

2.2 To help our customers financially grow a better New 
Zealand", and we believe that a client centric Code is consistent with our 
purpose.  

2.3 A key challenge will be ensuring that Code obligations are easy to understand 
(for both industry and consumers), and are able to be right sized across a broad 
range of financial advice providers and financial products.  

2.4 In our view, this means that Code minimum standards should directly focus on 
what constitutes good advice. While we agree that good advice must be 
supported by appropriate organisational standards, where possible these should 
be set out in the FMCA licensing minimum standards. 

2.5 Therefore, we support a Code that: 

(a) Anticipates having in place a FMCA licensing regime for Financial 
Advice that is broadly similar to existing FMCA licensing regimes. 

(b) Is designed to fit alongside (rather than compete with or duplicate): 
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(i) Financial Advice licensing minimum standards (assuming that 
similar categories for minimum standards used for other FMCA 
licenced entities would be used). 

(ii) Existing FMA guidance for FMCA licenced entities. 

(iii) Existing Privacy Act or other client confidentiality requirements. 

(c) Is sufficiently flexible to allow financial advice providers (of all sizes) to 
deliver good advice (in compliance with the Code principles) effectively 
and efficiently. 

2.6 We believe this approach would provide obvious benefits because: 

(a) FMCA licensing regime requirements are inherently more flexible, 
allowing minimum standards to be tailored to reflect the type of business, 
and the nature and size of the licensee. 

(b) Adopting a consistent approach, across the various FMCA licensing 
regimes, maximises clarity around regulatory purpose and intent for 
licensees and minimises unnecessary compliance costs (particularly for 
those participants that hold multiple FMCA licences). 

3. RESPONSES TO CONSULTATION QUESTIONS  

3.1 Our responses to the Consultation questions are appended to this submission.  

3.2 We would welcome any further discussion with you regarding this submission or 
our responses to the Consultation questions.  
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